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Tarra Jolly

Subject: FW: Opposition to  #W-3493

 

From: Janice Browning <yon535@gmail.com>  
Sent: Friday, August 27, 2021 5:57 PM 
To: Gary Roberts <garyr@cityofws.org>; Samuel Hunter <samuelhu@cityofws.org> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] rezoning case #W‐3493 
 

Dear Sir: 
     I am writing to Vehemently oppose the construction of 170 
new homes that will extend Farmingdale Avenue across 
Kernersville Road.  I moved out here in 1972 when this area was 
still part of the county.  There were 10 houses on this street, not 
counting the farm.  Then we were annexed, then the Swaim farm at 
the end of the street was sold and turned into a housing 
development, the residents of which think, once they get out of that 
development, they are on a race track!!!  It is not unusual to see cars 
zooming past at 65 mph!  I often cross the street to my daughter's 
house and, I swear, some of them speed up to see if they can hit 
me!!!!  We have been inundated with developments encroaching on 
the wooded area east of Farmingdale Ave., pushing the wildlife 
(snakes, deer, coyotes, foxes, groundhogs, raccoons, possums, etc.) 
into our backyards. There are now several housing developments 
both directions on Kernersville Road.  A new bypass is coming a 
mile down Kernersville Road.  We are wondering how we are going 
to get to Kernersville to conduct business then, and to add more 
congestion and more cars and more pollution and more crime is 
just UNTHINKABLE!  Please STOP the MADNESS!!!! 
Sincerely,  
Janice K. Browning 
 


